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June 30, 2022 
 
Ms. Shana Helton, Director 
Division of Spent Fuel  
Office of Nuclear Material Safety and Safeguards 
 
U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission 
ATTN: Document Control Desk 
Washington, DC 20555-0001 
 
Docket No. 72-1040 
Certificate of Compliance (CoC) No. 1040 
 
Subject:  Biennial Final Safety Analysis Report Update for the HI-STORM UMAX Storage 

System per 10 CFR 72.248(c)(6) 
 
Reference: [1] “Transmittal of Final Safety Analysis Report Update for the HI-STORM 

UMAX Storage System per 10 CFR 72.248,” letter dated April 23, 2021, from 
K. Manzione (Holtec) to A. Kock (NRC) 

 
Dear Ms. Helton: 
 
 
In accordance with 10 CFR 72.248(c)(6), Holtec International herewith submits this letter to 
inform the NRC that no changes have been made to the HI-STORM UMAX Storage System 
since the last FSAR Revision.  Therefore, the current HI-STORM UMAX FSAR remains 
Revision 7, which was submitted April 23, 2021 [1]. 
 
If you have any questions, then please contact me at (856)-797-0900 ext. 3951. 
 
Sincerely,  

 
 
 

Kimberly Manzione 
Director of Licensing – NMSS Projects 
Holtec International 
 
 


